SHEBOYGAN COUNTY LAW COMMITTEE MINUTES

Law Enforcement Center 525 North 6th Street Sheboygan, WI 53081

April 3, 2024 Called to Order: 4:00 PM Adjourned: 4:45 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT: In Person: Chairman Gerald Jorgensen, Vice Chairman Paul

Gruber, Secretary Wendy Schobert Remote: Member Jacob Immel

MEMBERS ABSENT: Member Carl Nonhof

ALSO PRESENT: Chad Broeren, Cory Roeseler, Matt Spence, Bryan Olson, Steve

Steinhardt, Rebecca Clarke, Lindsay Rick, Jackie Moglowsky,

Jodi LeMahieu

Call to Order

Chairman Jorgensen called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

All in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

<u>Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law</u>

The meeting notice was posted on April 2, 2024 at 10:20 a.m. in compliance with the open meeting law.

Approval of Minutes

Motion by Schobert, second by Gruber, to approve the minutes from the previous meeting with an addition noting that the correspondence was from a community member. Motion carried.

Correspondences/Communications

The Committee filed a letter from a community member addressed to DA Urmanski; subject of letter is Request for Reevaluation of Priorities and Acknowledgment of Reproductive Healthcare. No motion was made for this action. The Committee wishes for the letter to be included with the minutes.

Referrals from County Board

Motion by Gruber, second by Schobert, to recommend adopting Ordinance No. 17 - Establishing Speed Zone on County Road "II" (Town of Sherman). Motion carried.

Motion by Schobert, second by Gruber, to recommend adopting Ordinance No. 18 - Establishing Speed Zone on County Road "J" (Town of Rhine). Motion carried.

Motion by Gruber, second by Schobert, to recommend adopting Ordinance No. 14 - Creating an Oversight Committee to Advise Sheboygan County in Administering and Evaluating the Treatment Alternatives and Diversion Program (TAD) after amending the Ordinance as follows:

Line 27 10.9 Alternatives to Incarceration Oversight Committee

Oversight Committee to advise Sheboygan County in Administering and Evaluating the Treatment Alternatives and Diversion Program/Grant (TAD)

Line 29 (1) The Alternatives to Incarceration Oversight Committee shall consist of 10 members, including:

Line 45 and 46 Members of the Oversight Committee shall be appointed by the County Administrator and serve on the committee until such time as they no longer occupy the position for which they are appointed.

Motion carried.

Sheriff

Sheriff Roeseler informed the Committee of recent resignations/retirements.

Motion by Schobert, second by Gruber, to approve the Appointment of Steve Green, representing Village Government, to the Emergency Medical Services Council. Motion carried.

Motion by Gruber, second by Schobert, to approve the Equity Adjustment. Motion carried.

Vouchers

Motion by Schobert, second by Gruber, to approve the vouchers. Motion carried.

Approval of Attendance at Other Meetings or Functions

There were no requests for approval of attendance at other meetings or functions.

Adjournment

Motion by Schobert, second by Gruber, to adjourn. Motion carried.

Jodi LeMahieu Recording Secretary

Wendy Schobert Committee Secretary



Fwd: Request for Reevaluation of Priorities and Acknowledgment of Reproductive Healthcare

1 message

Jodi LeMahieu <jodi.lemahieu@sheboygancounty.com>

Tue, Dec 19, 2023 at 8:17 AM

To: Gerald Jorgensen <gerald.jorgensen@sheboygancounty.com>, Paul Gruber <paul.gruber@sheboygancounty.com>, Wendy Schobert <wendy.schobert@sheboygancounty.com>, Carl Nonhof <carl.nonhof@sheboygancounty.com>, Jacob Immel <jacob.immel@sheboygancounty.com>

Cc: Cory Roeseler < cory.roeseler@sheboygancounty.com>

----- Forwarded message ------

From: Tanya Lulloff < Tanya.Lulloff@kohler.com>

Date: Mon, Dec 18, 2023 at 5:06 PM

Subject: Request for Reevaluation of Priorities and Acknowledgment of Reproductive Healthcare To: jodi.lemahieu@sheboygancounty.com <jodi.lemahieu@sheboygancounty.com>, peggy.osthelder@

<hr@sheboygancounty.com>, jeremy.fetterer@sheboygancounty.com <jeremy.fetterer@sheboygancounty.com>

Cc: ryan.sorenson@sheboyganwi.gov <ryan.sorenson@sheboyganwi.gov>

Good evening,

I am requesting my email be shared with the various committee members you support as well as our County Administrator. It is my understanding that there is a belief from our DA's office that much of the attention is coming from people who are out of our area. I don't believe that to be the case based on my network and wanted at least one taxpaying, voting voice be considered.

Thank you and happy holidays,

Tanya

Get Outlook for iOS

From: tanya Lulloff <tblulloff@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2023 4:54 PM

To: Joel.Urmanski@da.wi.gov < Joel.Urmanski@da.wi.gov>

Subject: [EXT]: Request for Reevaluation of Priorities and Acknowledgment of Reproductive Healthcare

Dear DA Urmanski,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my concerns regarding developments in the legal proceedings within our county. While I understand and appreciate the challenging nature of your role as the County District Attorney, I believe it is essential to address the allocation of resources and priorities within the office.

I am particularly concerned about the decision to spend county funded resources to lead an appeal against the ruling of the circuit court. The circuit court has already made a decisive ruling on the matter in question, which involves reproductive healthcare and abortion services. I would like to emphasize that reproductive healthcare, including abortion services, is a critical component of comprehensive healthcare for women.

The decision to seek such services is a private matter that should be made by the patient in consultation with her healthcare provider, free from unnecessary government interference.

As a member of the Sheboygan County community, I value the work undertaken by the County District Attorney's office in maintaining law and order, ensuring justice, and fostering a safe environment for residents. It is my sincere hope that your office can continue to focus on these critical priorities and recognize that reproductive healthcare decisions are personal and should be respected as such.

As a woman, a community leader, and life-long WI resident, I hope you take time to reconsider a decision to lead an appeal and instead concentrate the efforts of the office on addressing the pressing legal matters that demand attention within our county. Allocating resources wisely and efficiently will not only benefit the community but also enhance public trust in the justice system.

I understand that your role involves complex decision-making, and I appreciate your dedication to upholding the law. Thank you for taking the time to consider my concerns, and I trust that you will make the best decisions for the welfare of our community.

I look forward to seeing the continued positive impact of the County District Attorney's office on the well-being of our county.

Sincerely,

Tanya Lulloff, GPHR, MBA

Sheboygan County Resident